
For people who 
minister from the 

heart of God 

March 1999 
~\ I~ 
~·· ~.? 
-GJJ~~ ) ~ 

Lenten Dinner Series 
March 17 & 24 

Dr. Mickey Efird, professor of biblical interpretation 
at Duke Divinity School since 1962, will lead us in a 
two-part Lenten series on "Portraits of Christ" in the 
Bible. Dr. Efird has led our sfudy for the past few 
years by comparing the Passion narratives in the 
gospel accounts, and by focusing on the prayers of 
Christ. Professor Efird has concentrated on making 
biblical scholarship understandable and useful to 
seminary students and lay people alike. His broad 
background in both Old and New Testaments is 
reflected in thirteen books and numerous articles in 
various journals and Bible dictionaries. 

Dinner: 6:00 PM Study: 6:30 PM - 7:30 PM 

Our Wednesday night dinners will be as follows: 

March 17 - Boston Market Chicken with new 
potatoes, vegetable medley, baked apples and 
dessert. March 24 - Boston Market Turkey with 
stuffing, mashed potatoes, green beans and dessert. 
A children's table will also be available. 

Please RSVP for dinner reservations by the Sunday 
before each study. You may RSVP by indicating in 
the Sunday attendance pad or by calling the church 
office at 682-3865. 

Dinner Cost: $5.00 age 11 to adult, $2.50 children 
4-10, children under 3 eat free; $15 maximum per 
family. 
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Wow! Look what's coming up! 

March 7: 

March 14: 
March 17 & 24: 
March 28: 
April 1: 

April 2: 

April 3: 

April 4: 
9:00 

10:00 
11:00 

12:00 

April 18: 

May 14, 15 & 16 

Celebrating the Gifts of Women 
Blanket Sunday 
Girl Scout Sunday 

Pig Pickin' - Come Hungry! 
Lenten Dinner Series 

Palm Sunday/ CROP walk 
7:00 pm "The Journey to the 
Cross" 
Service of remembrance 
Good Friday Vigil - Sanctuary 
open from 1 lam-lpm 
11 :00 am : Easter Egg Hunt 
(Move your clocks forward 

tonight) 
Daylight Savings Time Begins 
Easter Services & 
Holy Communion 
Easter Brunch 
"Celebration of the 
Resurrection" 
Lemonade on the 
Lawn 
Family of Faith Campaign Kickoff 

T APC Spring Retreat 
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From the Pastor 

In recent days my son has fallen 

victim to some virus that has caused him to 

be a lump under the covers of his bed for 

over a week. When I get home from the 

church I go upstairs to address the lump. 

"Michael are you feeling any better?" He 

shakes his head no. "Can I get you 
anything?" I ask. 

"Daady?" he says. 
'What?" I reply 

-------1---

"Can you hold me for a little while?" 

No more words were needed. Still clothed in 

tie and dress pants, I climb into his bed and 

feel the embrace of a fever yet unbroken. 

Oh, how I wished I could heal his 

bones, but as I listened to his clock tick on 

his wall, I said a prayer fpr my son that he 

would get better soon. I said a prayer to 

God for the wonder of this little one who 

knows enough the value of a hug and who is 

able to remind his father of its importance. 
What I did was said a prayer to the 

one who too would jump at the chance at the 

invitation to comfort the ones he calls his 

children. And so we are! 

In Christ, 

THE SESSION OF 

TRINITY A VENUE PRESBYTERIAN 

ANNOUNCES 

THE FAMILY OF 
FAITH CAMPAIGN 

OUR COMMITMENT TO THE FUTURE! 

This is ~ 3 million dollar campaign for a new building, 

renovations for the education building, and a choral 

s~te for ~ur growing musical program - Campaign 

kick-offw1ll be April 18, 1999 with Campaign closure 

on June 1, 1999. It is a great time to be involved in a 

growing dynamic church whose history is rich and 

meaningful to many in the Durham community. 

Susan Ross and Becky Bowden have agreed to be 1 
Co-Chairs of the Campaign. A steering committee of 

David Ross, Joe Beavers, Marvin Waters, Tom Hadzor 

and Noel Johnston are working hard to move this 

pr~gram fo~ard. Should you be ready to go ahead 

with your gift before the official kick-off (April 18), 

please contact any of the Campaign Committee per­

sons. A special account has already been set up, and 

we are able to handle stock transfers as well. 

(Becky Bowden) 
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March 1999 

CHOIR SCHEDULE 
FOR MARCH 

Angelus Choir sings on Sunday, March 28th (Palm Sunday) 

Chapel Choir sings on Sunday, March 14th and on Sunday, March 28th 
(Palm Sunday) 

Chancel Choir sings for the Maundy Thursday service on April 1st. 

*****************************************~****************** 

MAUNDY THURSDAY SERVICE 
7:00 P.M. 

A moving service of music and drama 

featuring the choral music of Anton Bruckner 

and a Chancel Drama 

of the Upper Room and the Crucifixion 

CELEBRATE EASTERSUNDAY 
Sunday, April 4th 

Services at 9:00 and 11 :00 a.m. 

Te Deum in C major 
for chorus and orchestra 

by W.A. Mozart 

Additional music by Bach and Handel 
The Chancel Choir and Trinity Chamber Orchestra 

Pastor Donovan Drake preaching 

Trinity Avenue Presbyterian Church's Out of the Heart 
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BLANKET SUNDAY 

Sunday, March 7th is Blanket Sunday. For $5, Church 
World Service can provide a blanket to those in need 
worldwide. Since 1946 CWS has provided more than 
$210 million in blankets, bedding and textiles 
worldwide. A sample blanket is displayed in the narthex. 
Last year we gave over $700 for blankets - let's equal or 
do better this year! 

Marie Grauerfwlz (682-0758) 

Circles 

Moderators, 
Circle 1 - Virginia Barrett (489-5596) 
Circle 2 - Phyllis Cagle (489-4760) 
Circle of Faith - Lisa Drummond ( 4 77-9818) and Ruth 

Petrea (477-7634) 
Circle 4 - Carol Van Hise (596-2051) and Teresa 

Roberts(403-1921) 

Circle Meetings in March 
Circle 1 - Tuesday, March 2, at 10:00 AM in the parlor. 
Circle 2 - Monday, March 1, at 10:30 AM at the home of 

I 
Dukie Sloan. 

Circle of Faith - Monday, March 8 , at 7:00 PM in the 
parlor. Bring kitchen items for church 
kitchen. 

Circle 4 - Monday, March 1, at 7:30 PM in the parlor. 

CELEBRATE THE 
GIFTS OF WOMEN 

SUNDAY AND 
GIRL SCOUT SUNDAY 

Sunday, March 7th is going to be a busy Sunday It is 
not only blanket Sunday, but also "Celebrate the Gifts 
of Women Sunday" and "Girl Scout Sunday''. Some of 
our music for the day will be music written by women, 
some of our women will usher and our Girl Scouts will 
greet and provide our reception. 

(Marie Grauerholz) 

CRQPWALK 

The road to that everlasting resting place (where few if 
any Presbyterians spend eternity) is paved with good 
intentions. Here is a way to turn those intentions into 
actions! 

Be part of the 25th Annual Durham Cropwalk on 
Sunday, March 28th at 1:30 pm at Duke Chapel. 

Everyone should walk or sponsor a walker. Act now to 
help the hungry in Durham and around the world. See 
Amy Daniels or Sandy Freeman for further 
information and sponsor sheets. 

(Amy Daniels) 

' 
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CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 

~ Kids Klub Offering for Palm Sunday 

Our children's church (4s-5s, 1st-2nd) kids have each received 
a special 'fish bank.' This is a special Kids Klub offering 
project during this 40 day period of Lent leading up to 
Palm Sunday and Easter. Children in Presbyterian 
churches all around the world will join together to put 
together these "Fish Banks," fill them with coins, and 
bring them to church on Palm Sunday, March 28, 
1999. This offering is called "One Great Hour of 
Sharing" as we join with other churches around the world. 
We will collect the 'fish banks' in a special net during 
Sunday School since both children's choirs will sing. 

Parents, we hope you take time not only to help your 
child(ren) put together their banks, but also to teach a 
lesson in sacrificial giving. For example, you might ask 
them to give part of an allowance to their Fish Bank, or to 
save money for their bank rather than buying a soda, 
dessert or piece of candy one day Just as Christ modeled 
a life of giving to us as witnessed in the Scriptures, it is 
important that we model 'giving' to our children. We 

~ must teach them how to save money as well as they will 
learn to spend it! Feel free to contact Doug James with 
any questions or ideas at 682-3865. 

SOUPER BOWL SUNDAY REPORT 
For 1999, $2,372,594 was raised by 11,000 youth groups 
nationwide. TAPC youth raised $250. 

TALKING WITH KIDS ABOUT 
TOUGH ISSUES 

Talking With Kids About Tough Issues is a national public 
service campaign by Children Now and the Kaiser Family 
Foundation to encourage parents to talk earlier and more 
often with their children about such critical issues as sex, 
AIDS, violence, alcohol and drugs. 

Booklets are available in the church office or contact 
Doug James at 682-3865. 

lOKCROPWALK 
SUNDAY, MARCH 28 

2:30PM 
The 1999 Durham CROP Walk for Hunger will be held 
on Sunday, March 28, at Duke Chapel. Final 
registration will begin at 1 :30 PM that day and the walk 
begins at 2:30 PM. 

WHO WALKS? 
In 1996, about 1, 700 people walked in Durham. Anyone 
who can walk the distance and who wants to make a 
difference in the lives of hungry people is invited. The 
Durham walk in 1995 was the 4th largest in the United 
States, raising almost $117,000. In 1998, TAPC raised 
$1,629.50! 

WHY 10 KILOMETERS? 
Ten kilometers (6.2 miles) is the typical distance hungry 
people in developing countries walk every day to get 
food, water, fuel and take their goods to market. Thus 
the motto, "We walk because they walk." 

HOW IS THE MONEY SPENT? 
75% is distributed by Church World Service, which 
since 1946 has carried out global hunger education and 
provided money for refugees, disaster relief, and self­
help projects in more than 80 countries. 25% of the 
money stays in Durham and is distributed by Durham 
Congregations in Action to local agencies such as 
/Community Shelter for HOPE, Genesis Home, Meals on 
Wheels and Phoenix House. 

HOW CAN I HELP? 
You can participate in one or more of three ways: 

1 by walking and getting sponsors 

2. by being a sponsor 

3. by helping to serve at the Walk (such as at a water 
station) 

Look for upcoming signs, announcements and sign-up 
sheets in our church. Contact our church recruiters Amy 
Daniels and Sandy Freeman at 4 77-8182, or call Doug 
James at 682-3865. 

March 1999 Trinity Avenue Presbyterian Church's Out of the Heart 
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CHRISTIAN EDUCATION & YOUTH NEWS 

COMING EVENTS IN MARCH: 

316 

3/7 

9:30 am - Saturday, Mission Youth 
prepare coffee at Counter Culture 

12:00 pm - Mission Youth fill coffee 
orders 
4:00 pm - Confirmation; 
No mission Jamaica meeting 

3/14 6:00 pm - All-church Pig Picking (no 
separate youth meetings) 

3/17 

3/21 

6:00 pm - Wed., Lenten Dinner series 

To be announced ... Vertical Edge 
Climbing or Funtasia paintball ... 

3/24 6:00 pm - Wed., Lenten Dinner series 

3/25 5 :00 pm - Soup Kitchen 

3/28 Palm Sunday - 1 :30 pm 
CROP WALK 

April 1 Maundy Thursday service 

April 4 HAPPY EASTER! Christ is risen! 

PRESYBYTERIAN POINT 
CAMP NEW HOPE 

1999 Summer Camp Brochures are late coming off the 
press and will be here by early March. Youth of T APC 
please plan to attend a camp session again or come and 
experience a fun time if this would be your first. 

Any questions? Call Corlis Wood (camp nurse) at 
286-4024. 

Moses: Barefoot in Egypt 
Camp New Hope VCS 

Registration begins this month for children ( 4 years to 
5t1t grade) to attend Summer '99 VCS at Camp New 
Hope on June 21-25. Flyers are included in this 
newsletter or available in the church office. This 
year's theme begins another 8 year cycle by focusing 
on "Moses: Barefoot in Egypt." Our theme will help 
children to build on the excitement of the movie "The 
Prince of Egypt," and children will experience the 
excitement of events such as the burning bush and the 
escape from Pharaoh's army at the Red Sea. Parents 
again are expected to help at least one day Many 
volunteers are needed. The number of children 
permitted to attend depends on the number of adults 
willing to assist. Please contact Doug James at 682-
3865 or Ruth Petrea at 477-7634 if you would like to 
be a Camp Volunteer for one or more days. 

Trinity Avenue Presbyterian Church's Out of the Heart March 1999 
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Vacation Church School at New Hope 
1999 
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Join us this summer for a journey through the life and ministry of God's faithful servant, 

Moses. We will relive some of his adventures as he struggled with his call from God to 

leading the Israelites out of Egypt. Come to re-visit Moses' first experience in a boat, 

the burning bush, plagues, the parting of the red sea and morel 

This year our Vacation Church School experience at Camp New Hope will celebrate Moses and 

others who stru~led to obey God's call to them and what it meant to be faithful people. Every 

day each "famil will hear some of the stories of Moses from the book of Exodus, and they wall 

share some of experiences, traditions, and beliefs of Moses and people of his time. We also 

will learn songs and participate in a marketplace where the children can experience the handiwork 

and creativity of people of various cultures at the time of the early church. At the end of each day, 

there will be opportunity to share the bread they prepared earlier in the day. Come and celebrate 

both the llfe of Moses and our lives as part of the church todayf 

Once again, we are offering our 4th and 5th graders the opportunity to serve as apprentice 

counselors at New Hope. As apprentices, they can choose to help with drama, or to assist 

craftspeople in the marketplace. Of course, they will also participate in all other activiites of VCS 

as well. 
Register now for Vacation Church School '99 

Learn and grow with 
!MJ@§§@g OO~OO§~@©li 000 [g@W~lf 

June 21-25, 1999 
9:00 am·2:00 pm 

Camp New Hope 
Sponsored by: 

Epworth United Methodist Church, St. Stephen's Episcopal Church, 

Trintty Avenue Presbyterian Church, WestminSter Presbyterian Church, 

Vacation Church School 1999: General Information 

Who can participate? 
ChlkJren from age 4 through 5th grade 

0 (4 year olds must tum 4 by the opBning day of VCS. Parents of 4 's should assess your own child's readiness 

tor the length and level of activity required at the camp. Some 4's thrive on It and others are not ready.) 

(Children's grade refers to the grade just completed) 

"------.,.;. ... 



When and Where ? 
June 21-25 1999 g:oo a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 

Camp New Hope 
(on Hwy. 86 between Hillsborough and Chapel Hill) 

Check·in will begin st 8:30 a.m. on Monday 

Cost? 
• $55.00, Including all expenses and a f"-shlrt 

You are expected to volunteer at least one day. 
Reduce your fee by $5.00 for each day a parent helps wfth VCS 

e.g. ff a parent works three days, the fee wtn be $40.00 for each child Jn the family 
if you wlll be helping for all t;ve days pay $30.00 per child; etc. 

(Scholarships are available as needed: See your church staff person) 

Please Note: 
Due to our concerns for the safety of the children and the sanity of the leaders, space avallibfB wm again b~ stridlv_ 
Omlted proportionately to the number of .,amity" group leaders actually Signed up. 
e.g. four and five year olds will be accepted In the ratio of 4 chlldr8n io each leader; first through third graders will be 
grouped In the ratio of 6 children to el)ch leader. "Family" groups this year Will be more Closely age.graded, rather 
than mixed as In the past few years. Registration tor members of participating churches will be from March 9 through 
March 23: and open registration will begin Mat. 24. Children of parents worl<lng at VCS will have priority. Should the 
proportion of leaders to childr811 beceme too small, a waiting list will be created, with priority establish8d according to 
the date each registration Is received In the WPC office. 

About Swimming 
Swimming Is Included In the daily actMties. The pool at camp New Hope has a large area of shallow water and only 
children who pass a swimming test conducted by the lifeguards on duty are allowed out of the shallow area. 
-··· ............ .._ _________ ...., ____ .,....,.. ____________ ..... _.... ____ ......__ _________ . 

VCS BegJstrat1on Form 
(Please complete one for each child) 

Chfld'• first and last name (as It Should appear on name tag)---------------
Parents' Name(s) ___________________ Blrthdate __ , 1 __ 

Malling 
Address _________________ Clty ______ State __ Ztp __ _ 

Phone _______ .Age/GradeCompleted ____ Church ___________ _ 

T-shirt Size (cirde one):Child M L 
Adt* S M l XL XXL 

Registration Fee Enclosed ($50.00,[assuming one day's work] minus $5.00 for each addltfonal day a parent can 
help. 

__ Please check here if you would Uke your name placed on a carpool list. The llst wfll be sent with your 
registration packet in June so that you can make these arrangements. 

Parents: The VCS runs on volunteer power; and ts meant to be a family affair. Please indicate how you can help: 
_ I can be at the C8n1J on the foftowlng days: M TU W TH F • (If you are able 1D help all ftve days, reduce 

your registration fee to $30.00) 

I will be a "mother/father" of a group _, a marketplace craft person _, a pool helper_, do nursery care _, tell 
stories_, help with music_; drama_, snacks_ , baking _; set up_, ctean-up _ 

_ I can give time prtor to the week of VCS 

All Registration forms should be in by April 18 

Please send form(s) and fee to : 
vcs 

Westminster Presbyterian Church 
3639 Old Chapel Hiii Rd. 

Durham, NC 27707 



10:30 AM Circle #2 
11 :00 AM Staff Mtg 
1:30 PM Mailing Team 
6:30 PM Cub Scouts 
7:00 PM Boy Scouts 
7:30 PM Circle#4 

7 8 
Baptism-Parro 10:30 AM WDS Chapel 
Blanket Sunday time 
Celebrate Women 6:30 PM Cub Scouts 
Girl Scout Sunday 7:00 PM Boy Scouts 
9:00 AM Communion 7:00 PM Circle of Faith 
9:45 AM S. School 
10:30 AM Chancel Choir 
11 :00 AM Worship & 

Commun. 
12:15 PM Chapel Choir 
4:00 PM Confirmation 
5:00 PM Youth 

14 15 
Congregational Newslet- 11 :00 AM Staff Mtg 

terdeadline 3:00 PM Strawbridge 
9:00 AM Communion Studios 3-9pm 
9:45 AM S. School 6:30 PM Cub Scouts 
10:30 AM Chancel Choir 7:00 PM Boy Scouts 
11 :00 AM Worship 
12:15 PM Chapel Choir 
1 :00 PM Strawbridge 

Studios 1-6pm 
4:00 PM No Pouth mtgs 
6:00PM ig 

Picking 

21 22 
9:00 AM Communion 10:30 AM WDS Chapel 
9:45 AM S. School time 
10:30 AM Chancel Choir 11 :00 AM Staff Mtg 
11 :00 AM Worship 1:30 PM Mailing Team 
12:15 PM Chapel Choir 6:30 PM Cub Scouts 
4:00 PM Confirmation 7:00 PM Boy Scouts 
5:00 PM No mission 

youth 

28 29 
One Great Hour 11 :00 AM Staff Mtg 

of Sharing 6:30 PM Cub Scouts 
PALM SUNDAY 7:00PMBoyScouts 
Pennies for Hunger 
9:00 AM Communion 
9:45 AM s. School 
10:30 AM Chancel Choir 
11 :00 AM Worship 
12:15 PM Cha~I Choir 
1:30PMCROP 

Walk 
4:00 PM No youth mtgs 

March 1999 

10:00 AM Circle #1 
4:00 PM DPC @Mt. 

Bethel 
7:30 PM Handbells 

9 
11 :00 AM Joint Staff 

Meeting 
7:30 PM Handbells 

16 
12:00 PM OCIA 
3:00 PM Strawbridge 

Studios 3-9pm 
7:30 PM Handbells 

23 
7:30 PM Handbells 

30 
7:30 PM Handbells 

9:30 AM Women's Bible 
Study 

5:00 PM Angelus Choir 
5:00 PM Weigh Down 
6:00 PM Dinner 
7:00 PM Administration 

Committee 
7:00 PM Chancel Choir 
7:00 PM Christian Educa-

tion Committee 

10 
9:30 AM Women's Bible 

Study 
5:00 PM Angelus Choir 
5:00 PM Weigh Down 
6:00 PM Dinner 
7:00 PM Chancel Choir 
7:00 PM Session 

17 
Staff Newletter deadline 
9:30 AM Women's Bible 

Study 
5:00 PM Angelus Choir 
5:00 PM Weigh Down 
6:00 PM Dinner 
6:45 PM Lenten 

Series 
7:30 PM Chancel Choir 
7:30 PM PW Coor.Team 
7:30 PM Worship 

Committee 

24 
5:00 PM Angelus Choir 
5:00 PM Weigh Down 
6:00 PM Dinner - last 

until fall 
6:45 PM Lenten 

Series 
7:30 PM Chancel Choir 
7:30 PM Diaconate 

31 
5:00 PM Angelus Choir 
5:00 PM Weigh Down 
7:00 PM CE Committee 

resched. from 4(7199 
7:00 PM Chancel Choir 

Printed on 02/26/1999 

11 + 11:00AM 
Primetimers 
Luncheon 

7:15 PM Arthritis Support 
Group 

18 

25 + S:OOPM 
Soup 
Kitchen 

.. 

World Day of 9:30 AM Mission Youth to 
Prayer Counter Culture 

10:00 AM Girl Scouts 

12 13 
3:00 PM Strawbridge 10:00 AM Strawbridge 

Studios 3-9pm Studios 1 Oam-4pm 

19 20 
Youth Yard sale 
10:00 AM Girl Scouts 

26 27 
6:00 PM Youth Missions Cub Scouts Blue & Gold 

Playhouse Toy Store- Banquet? 
Northgate 6-9 pm 
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DON'T BE LEFT OUT! 

Please make plans to be part of the new church directory! Strawbridge Studios is going to be in charge ~ 
photography and publication of the book, and we want to make sure everyone is included. Sign up sheets will ~ 
posted on the bulletin board next to the library beginning February 7 Sign up anytime at church on Sundays or at 
Wednesday night fellowship. The sheets will remain up through February 21, after which time you will be 
contacted by phone if you haven't signed up! Sign up early to get the spot you want! 

Picture times and dates are as follows: 

Friday, March 12, 3-9pm 
Saturday, March 13, 10am - 4pm 
Sunday, March 14, 1-6pm 
Monday, March 15, 3-9pm 
Tuesday, March 16, 3-9pm 

Feel free to call Wendy Hofmann at 479-1150 with any questions. 

ATTENTION ALL 
PETER COTTON TAILS! 

Please shop for Easter treats at The Playhouse Toy 
Store in Northgate Mall on Friday night March 26th 
from 6-9 pm. TAPC Mission Team will receive 10% of 
all sales! Please call Bridgett Ray at 493-5631 if you 
have any questions. 

NEWSLETTER INFO 
Our next newsletter deadline will be Sunday, March 
14th (date has been moved up to allow us time to get 
Easter information to you in a timely manner). Please 
have all your articles to the church office as soon as 
possible, but please, no later than the 14th. 

PIG PICKIN'! 
Don't miss TAPC's pig pickin' on March 14th at 6:00 
pm, sponsored by the Fellowship Committee. Al Thom 
will be cooking ...... watch for more information in your 
bulletins! 

PICTORIAL DIRECTORY 
When you have your picture made for the new T APC 
pictorial directory, you will be asked to fill out two 
name and address forms. One form will be on an 
envelope containing your pictures so the photographer 
will know what name goes under your picture. The 
other form stays in the T APC office to be compared to 
our newest church roster to be sure we have your 
current 1lddress and telephone number for use in the 
church-roll portion of the directory 

If for whatever reason you cannot be available for the 
photographer to take your picture, you may submit a 
photo of your own. The charge for submitted photos is 
$3 per photo, and please note that these photos will not 
appear in the alphabetical church roster, but rather at 
the end of the alphabetical roster Please make sure 
your name is with the photo. 

Also, if you do not want your telephone number 
included in the listing, please tell us filtlY. Please call 
Martha Sparks at 489-6012 or the church office at 
682-3865. Thank you. 

I 
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MISSIONS SUNDAY 

March 2 ~ is our quarterly Missions Outreach Sunday. 
Our goal is $2,500 for this quarter. Your gift to this 
fund goes to help support T APC missionaries, Tom 
and Judy Harvey, and their work at Trinity Theological 
College in Singapore where the weather is hot and 
opportunities to preach and teach the Christian 
message are numerous. 
Tom teaches at TTC and Judy helps in an English as a 
Second Language Program designed to help students 
who come to Trinity from countries that do not have 
good English training. 
Tom call TTC "a critical center in Southeast Asia for 
the training of teachers (who serve as faculty) in the 
seminaries throughout the region." More than 111 
persons who are now teaching in Christian schools in 
that part of Asia completed their Masters of Theology 
degrees at TTC. 
Please plan now to take part in this T APC outreach 
program. 

(Martha Sparks) 

ONE GREAT HOUR OF SHARING 

In 1999 One Great Hour of Sharing celebrates 50 years 
of partnering with other churches nationwide to 
alleviate hunger and provide emergency aid to those in 
need around the world. T APC' s offering for this cause 
will be on Palm Sunday, March 28th. 

The One Great Hour apppeal reminds us, "When 
you're a refugee, what you want most of all is the 
ordinary life you once took for granted." Your gifts 
can help refugee families recapture hope. Please help 
when the One Great Hour of Sharing offering is taken 
at TAPC on March 28th. 

(Martha Sparks) 

DPC funding up! 
Trinity Avenue Presbyterian Church has increased its 
funding of the Durham Presbyterian Council to 
$14,300. DPC uses the money to help fund Campus 
Ministry programs in Durham and the Presbyterian 
Urban Ministries which is a crisis ministry that T APC 
uses extensively 

Contribution Statements 

We are using a new finance software this year to 
produce your contribution statements. If you did not 
receive a statement, please contact the church office at 
682-3865. Thank you. 

CUB SCOUT PACK 412 
On February 6th, Pack 412 held the annual Pinewood 
Derby at TAPC. Competition in the three categories of 
speed, originality and beauty was held with three 
winners announced from each of the three categories. 
The winners were as follows: 

Speed: 1st Place - Eric Hofinan 

2nd Place - T J Carstens 

3rd Place - Grayson Chappell 

Beauty· 1st Place - Kevin Privalle 

2nd Place - Brendan Badger 

3rd Place - Lee Collins 

Original: 1st Place - Bill Blake 

2nd Place - Christopher Neve 

3rd Place - John Pardon 

All three Scouts went on to the district competition at 
South Square Mall and for the first time Pack 412 
trophied in the category of speed winning 1st place by 
Eric Hofinan. 

A special thanks to Len and Bobby Stockburger for 
helping with the judging at T APC! 

(Joe Pietrantoni) 
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TAPC'S ANNUAL EASTER EGG HUNT!!! 
SATURDAY, APRIL 3@ 11:00 A.M. 

Every bunny bring your basket and help find the hundreds of candy filled eggs hidden around Trinity A venue 

Presbyterian Church! As always, we will have a wonderful time - refreshments will be served after the bunny 

hop is completed. 

Please call Suzanne Freeman at 383-9088 if you have any questions. 

p.s. Any donations of plastic eggs which we can fill with candy will be greatly appreciated! 

~------------------------------------------------------· 

10 

~ EASTER LILIES ~~ 
We invite you to take part in one of Trinity Avenue's long-standing traditions! Reserve a LILY in memory or 

honor of a loved one. Just fill out the form below and bring it by or mail it to the church office (927 W. Trinity 

Avenue, Durham, NC 27701-1715) along with a check made payable to Trinity Avenue Presbyterian Church 

and marked "Lilies." Or place the form and your check in the offering plate. The deadline is Sunday, March 21 

for dedications. The lilies will be placed in the sanctuary for our Easter worship service, April 4. You may take 

your lily home after the sel!'ice. Cost is $7 per lily including a 6" pot in a foil wrap. Call Sanctuary Guild 

Moderator Linda Braddock at 493-5321 if you have questions or want more information. 

Name: ______________________ DaytimePhone: ______ _ 

I am ordering lilies at $7 each and have enclosed my check for $ _______ _ 

In the Easter Sunday bulletin, please state that the flowers are designated as follows: 

In honor of 
------------------------------~ 

In memory of -------------------------------

~------------------------------------------------------~ 
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REACHING OUT TO OTHERS 

PRAYER CHAIN 

I Over the past eight months, the Prayer Chain has 
served TAPC and its members, but it could always use 
more participants who would like to honor prayer 
requests from our church members and friends. If you 
are interested in being added to this chain, please 
contact Jane Eakle at 479-7012 or call the church office 
at 682-3865. Thank you. 

(Jane Eakle) 

HELP FEED THE HOMELESS 
Did you know that T APC sponsors dinner at the 
Community Shelter for Hope the fourth Thursday of 
the month, every month? The youth of the church have 
been meeting to help with the last minute preparation 
and to serve for over a year now. The youth advisors 
have been cooking the meal (for about 80 people)! 
Some of the adult groups within the church have 
helped to prepare meals from time to time, but the 
organization of such an effort has been difficult. 

Starting in March, we will be using a new system. 
There will be sign up sheets located on the wall outside 
the kitchen for two weeks before the meal. If you 
would like to prepare an item and bring it to the church, 
help with the pre-prep, serving or clean-up, you just 
need to sign up on the sheet. We will always serve the 
same meal of barbequed chicken, com, slaw, rolls, 
cookies and lemonade. Recipes will be provided and 
the amounts will be of a manageable size for home 
preparation. Items that do not need heating can be 
delivered up to 24 hours early 

If you have never done something like this, please try 
it at least once! The people staying at the shelter thank 
us most graciously. Dates through the summer are: 
March 25th, April 22nd, May 27th, June 24th, July 
22nd and August 26th. Please call Marion or Paul 
Pierce with any questions (528-1073). Thank you! 

(Marion Pierce) 

Prayers 
Please keep the following people in your prayers: 
1 oan Austin's mother (Marie Austin) 
Harriet Barr's aunt (Canary Dyer) 
Maelee Barringer 
Bill Bennett 
Chris Berry's father (Ray DiNunzio) 
Mary Lou Carr 
Etheline Cupp 
Craw/ ord Eakle 
Bobbie & Craig Harris 
Carol Van Hise's mother (Hazel Lynn) 
Flora Woods 
Steve Yova's mother (Olivia Yova) 
*and all our shut-ins 

If you know of someone in need of prayer, please 
contact the church office or the Congregational Care 
Committee's moderator, Marie Grauerholz, at 682-
0758. 

If you need to add or remove someone from this list, 
please call the church office at 682-3865. We 
depend upon you to help us keep this list updated. 
Thank you. 
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V~ylig~t S~vi~gs Ti~e iJegi~s E~ste; S~~d~y! ! ! 

Trinity A venue Presbyterian Church 
927 W Trinity A venue 
Durham, NC 27701-1715 

Address Service Requested 

INFANT NURSERY (6 wks. - 14 mos.)" 
07 Mary Gunderson 933-5570 
14 Marie Grauerholz 682-0758 
21 Bob & Hildur Blake 490-6750 
28 Bruce Lobaugh 493-4418 

WALKERS (14 mos. - 2 yrs.) 
07 Volunteer Needed 
14 Volunteer Needed 
21 Volunteer Needed 
28 Bill & Lisa Drummond 477-9818 

2SAND3S 
07 Carol Staffa 544-7142 
14 Volunteer Needed 
21 Susie Gilbert 286-2689 
28 David & Sherry Coulter 286-7278 

4SANDSS 
07 Volunteer Needed 
14 Sara Williams 477-2872 
21 Volunteer Needed 
28 Volunteer Needed 

Vo~'t forget to set yo~; clocks forw~;d o~e ~o~; 
uefo;e goi~g to /Jed S~t~;d~y Nig~t! 

#·-·---·----·----·~-·--·-·--·----·-----··-----., 
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U.S. Postage 

PAID 
Durham, NC 
Permit No. 3 

RESPONSIBLE MARCH 1 - MARCH 31, 1999 

9:00 AM COMMUNION COUNTERS 
07 Hildur & Bob Blake 07 Steve Yova (in charge) 
14 Ann & Barry Wood Joanne Franke & Louise Noel 
21 Carol Kurtz 14 Bill Waddell (in charge) 
28 Pat & Don Mcintire Lisa Drummond & Phil Kearney 

21 Ed Coman (in charge) 
USHERS Ralph Gunderson & Susan Ross 

09:00 Lloyd Humphrey 28 Chris Perry (in charge) 
Sarah Humphrey Kerry Draeger & Martha Sparks 

11:00 Kerry Draeger (in charge) 
Joanne Franke CLOSING 
Randy Ray 07 Jeff Reedy 383-8706 
Bobby Stockburger 14 Bill Waddell 403-1921 

21 Don Mcintyre 383-6698 
GREETERS 28 Mark Ahrendsen 419-1155 

07 Doors Rob & Miriam Bratcher 
Ramp Becky Bowden SANCTUARY GUILD 

14 Doors Bill & Marcie Telford MARCH 
Ramp Margaret Gilbert Beth Rusnak 493-7556 

21 Doors Bill & Elanie Ross Volunteer needed 
Ramp Donna Dzubay ACOLYTE PARENT IN CHARGE 

28 Doors George & Marsha Hare 07 Susan Ross 383-0586 
Ramp Pat Miller 14 Ruth Petrea 477-7634 

21 Judy Wooden 383-2860 
28 Judy Wooden 383-2860 


